


 
 

 

The Federal Highway Administration may publish a notice in the Federal Register, pursuant 
to 23 United States Code (USC) § 139(l), once the Record of Decision is approved. If such 
notice is published, a claim arising under Federal law seeking judicial review of a permit, 
license, or approval issued by a Federal agency for a highway or public transportation 
capital project shall be barred unless it is filed within 180 days after publication of a notice in 
the Federal Register announcing that the permit, license, or approval is final pursuant to the 
law under which the agency action is taken, unless a shorter time is specified in the Federal 
law pursuant to which judicial review is allowed. If no notice is published, then the periods of 
time that otherwise are provided by the Federal laws governing such claims will apply. 
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ABSTRACT 

The Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) and the Colorado Department of Transportation 
(CDOT), in late 2003, initiated an Environmental Impact Statement to examine improvements 
to the I-25 corridor from Denver to Wellington in northern Colorado. The improvements are 
needed to provide modal alternatives, correct geometric deficiencies, improve safety, mobility 
and accessibility, and replace aging and obsolete infrastructure. This Final Environmental 
Impact Statement (EIS) identifies and evaluates impacts of multi-modal transportation 
improvements including three build alternatives and a No-Action Alternative, which provides a 
baseline for comparison. 

The Preferred Alternative was developed based on public and agency comments on the Draft 
EIS and working with public agencies and elected officials through a collaborative decision 
making process. The Preferred Alternative combines elements of the two build alternatives 
evaluated in the Draft EIS, and includes I-25 improvements (general purpose lanes, tolled 
express lanes, and interchange reconstruction), I-25 express bus, US 85 commuter bus, and 
commuter rail service. The Preferred Alternative meets the project purpose and need and has 
public support. 

Following public comment on this Final EIS, FHWA and CDOT plan to prepare a Record of 
Decision to address public comments and select an initial project phase for implementation.  

The following individuals may be contacted for additional information concerning this 
document: 

Carol Parr     Monica Pavlik 
Project Manager    Senior Operations Engineer 
Colorado Department of Transportation Federal Highway Administration 
1420 2nd Street    12300 W. Dakota Avenue - Suite 180 
Greeley, CO 80632    Lakewood, CO 80228 
(970) 350-2170    (720) 963-3012 

More information about the project can be found on the project website:  
www.coloradodot.info/projects/north-i-25-eis 

Written comments on this Final EIS can be submitted through the project website, by  
fax (303-721-0832), or by mail to the following address: 

North I-25 Project Team 
c/o Tom Anzia 
Felsburg Holt & Ullevig 
6300 S. Syracuse Way, Suite 600 
Centennial, CO 80111 
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